WAIRAKEI ROAD-PROPOSED PARKING LIMIT LINES

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, Area Engineer Fendalton, 3722724

Corporate Plan Output: On - Street Parking Management

The purpose of this report is to request that the Board recommend to the City Services Committee the
installation of parking limit lines on the south side of Wairakei Road (an arterial road) west of Aorangi
Road.

Customers attending the Veterinary Clinic at No. 173 Wairakei Road frequently try to park in a length
of 6.5 metres between the vehicle entrance to the Veterinary Clinic and that of the next property to the
west. As the road code states, “you must not stop or park a vehicle in front of a vehicle entrance or
closer than one metre to a vehicle entrance.” There is only a 4.5 metre legal length left, enough to
park a small car in. Several requests have been received from the residents of No. 175 Wairakei
Road over recent years for parking limit lines to reduce the incidence of vehicles being parked partially
over their vehicle entrance.

The Parking Unit has been consulted and supports the proposed installation of parking limit lines.

To aid motorists in parking their vehicles clear of entranceways parking limit lines should be installed
on either side of the vehicle entrances to Nos 173 and 175 Wairakei Road.

Recommendation: That it be recommended to the City Services Committee that parking limit
lines be installed at the two vehicle entrances of Nos 173 and
175 Wairakei Road.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.



Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


